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The potential of a very interesting project lays ahead of us. At the April 3rd City Council meeting, School District Superintendent Wong asked the council to rezone the land at Kenilworth Jr. High.  The district wants the land rezoned in order to sell it for the maximum price to raise money to build the replacement Jr. High off Sonoma Mt. Parkway.  He requested no specific rezoning saying that, “the city is in a better position to make that decision”.  





There were vague references by the superintendent to extra playing fields, a gym or possibly a performing arts center at the replacement Jr. High.  Presumably, only if the present Jr. High site sold for so much as to have money left over for such things after the replacement school was built.  The district needs $16 million more to build the school. The fall back position, if the sale of the land doesn’t generate sufficient funds, would be to sell some unused land next to Casa Grande.    





Coincidentally, Bill White (commercial developer) and John Records ( low income housing and community services) were there with a development proposal for this area they called “The Hub”.  White proposed using a portion of the site for 450 private, market rate apartment units (50 to 70 to be low income) and, by some unstated means, making the school buildings available to a non-profit as a job training and service center.  I gathered that the apartments would in some way contribute part of their profit to help the training center operate.





John Records offered a potpourri of possible training ideas with the hope that the local telecom industries would assist with donations in the realm of $4 million.  Continuing operation of the training center would be funded by various public grants and some spill over from the market rate apartment development.





Also in attendance were members of the fairground’s board of directors.





The concept was greeted with universal approval by the council as an innovative use of the Kenilworth school site.  The biggest immediate problem was that the School District can’t wait for the General Plan to be completed.  They must have a commitment from the city by this time next year. It’s what happens next that will be interesting.





Basically, will this project be given a fast track and allowed to create impacts the City Council has been very strict about with other developers?  In developing the commuter parking lot at the library, the council had no qualms about paving over a large area without providing any landscaping at all. This is something no developer could get away with.  Does the city hold itself to the same standards as others in developments it has an interest in?





The present underlying zoning at Kenilworth is R 1-6500, meaning about 5 single family homes per acre, or about 170 homes.  The suggested development of 450 apartments plus the training center would generate significantly more traffic on the presently crowded Washington St.  Without Rainier, any additional traffic in this corridor just means more congestion and delay.





The construction of 450 apartments between the freeway and the fairgrounds race track seems a poor location for housing.  Apartments would, however, create less traffic than commercial development in this area so maybe it’s a trade off between more traffic or a less than desirable location for housing.  The presence of the fairground directors indicates something special will be done for the fairgrounds.





Underlying all other discussion is the question of how much in city funds will be committed to this project?  Several million in redevelopment funds could be justified because of the “uniqueness of this project”.  If the focus is on only the zoning action, we may be told later on that the zoning decision was a commitment to follow through with the proposed development plan.





This could become an expensive public project.





